
 
Lawrence Central Rotary  

Weekly Meeting 
The Eldridge Hotel 
February 6, 2019 

 
1. President Audrey Coleman called the meeting to order. 
2. Announcements- Birthday dinner March 6 at S&S Artisan Pub & Coffeehouse 
3. Happy Dollars 
4. Dues Increase: 

• At the Quarterly meeting Jan 2019, we voted to raise dues $20 per year.  After further 
calculations, we discovered there would still be a shortfall of $8 per year.  

• Kate proposed we add another .50 per quarter to add to local dues. 

• Dues increase will start July 2019. 

• Kate moved we increase the dues an additional $2.50 per quarter or $10 per year. Steve Lane 
seconded the motion and the motion passed 

• Total dues increase will be $30 per year. 
5. LCRCF Report by Scott Wagner  

• Sales of over $13000 since we bought the LKC. 

• Because the LCRCF meets quarterly, decided to create a LKC Working Group to actively manage 
the LKC.  Chip LaClair will head the Working Group and it will include Jay, Kate, Tobin, Jim Evers 
and Jim Peters. 

• Kate received notice of approval of non-profit status for LCRCF. 

• Janis gave an update about the St. Pat’s parade initiative. 

• Will possibly be updating the logo of the LKC. May hold a contest for design ideas. 
6.  Steve Lane mentioned we may want to create a club mission in the future.  He recently noticed a 

common goal of our club initiatives: “To Help Kids be Safe and Successful”  
7. RYLA- will be led by Leticia Cole this year. 
8. The meeting was adjourned. 

 
Respectfully Submitted, Shelly McColm 

http://www.lawrencecentralrotary.org/


 
 


